DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING MINUTES
Friday, August 19, 2005 9:00 a.m.

Elko – Berg Conference Room; Battle Mountain - #1; Ely - #118;  Winnemucca - #108

Present:  Karen Dannehl, Heather Estes, Bonnie Hofland, Dan Jones, Jan Kempster, Jay Larson, Meachell LaSalle, Jon Licht, Cyd McMullen, Charlene Mitchell, Mike Myrhow, Ed Nickel, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Swetich, Pat Warren, Mike McFarlane, Bret Murphy, Linda Uhlenkott, Garry Heberer, Pauline Fisher, John Rice, Star Thomson, Janie Moore

Introduction - Dan Jones encouraged chairs to keep the whining down and bring only department chair business to the meeting. 

Controller’s Office 
1. Account signers do not have the authority to sign department purchase orders when requesting reimbursements payable to themselves. The approval must be one level higher then the person requesting the reimbursement.

2. Social Security Numbers are no longer required on travel forms. However, there is a line for an employee identification number.
3. Travel request forms must be completed prior to travel with appropriate approvals. All travel must have approval by the Department Chair; out-of-state travel must have additional approval by the VPAA. If a department chair is traveling then Mike McFarlane or Bret Murphy must sign the request form.

4. The Controller’s office must receive advance requests five days prior to traveling. Advances will not be made for less than $50 or for more than 80% of the estimated out-of-pocket expenses. However, 100% of prepaid expenses for airfare or conference fees can be claimed for reimbursement prior to travel, if receipts are provided. 

5. If an advance is not requested then the request for travel form is to be kept by the department until the claim form is submitted for reimbursement. The claim form will not be processed without the white copy of the request for travel form. 
6. Administrative Assistants have received training on the new procedures and also on the financial data warehouse system.
7. One request for travel form can be completed for an entire semester as long as the description is specific. It is not acceptable to state “Travel for August”. 

8. It is the responsibility of the chairs to communicate the new rules and expectations to faculty in their areas.  

Interactive Video 
1. Pauline Fisher is the new Interactive Video Coordinator. 

2. All new faculty, current faculty that have not taught an IAV course, and adjunct instructors are encouraged to attend IAV training. The training dates are designated on the in-service calendar.

3. The IAV office will no longer fax homework or tests when scores or grades are posted on the paper. The problem with faxing graded papers is that student workers have access to the documents. It was suggested that graded papers not be faxed. Instead they will  be sent via email to the appropriate student. Mike McFarlane will research the topic further and give an update at the next meeting.  

Scheduling 
1. A timeline indicating dates for input of courses was distributed. 
2. Departments are responsible for scrutinizing the course schedule and are encouraged to look at everything collectively. 

3. The committee agreed to meet on Friday, September 9, 2005 @ 8:00 a.m. to map out the spring 2006 schedule.

4. Online web registration does include changes made after the drop dead date. 

5. The printed schedule goes to everyone who was enrolled in a class the previous semester. The Career Focus tabloid is mailed out to every mailbox. 

Academic Affairs Topics
1. Operating budgets were not cut. The Professional Development budget was cut in half. The Compensation and Benefits committee will have approximately 10-15 k for professional development events. Operating budgets can be used for travel. Perkins may be able to fund some requests.
2. Work that will be considered overload must have prior approval.
3. Dates and work to be performed must be specified in advance for Plus Days. Payment of overload for both plus days and class overload is not permitted. Conferences in the summer will not be considered plus days. Specific dates for recruiting may be considered. Work performed during plus days must be a benefit to the college.

4. Purchasing food with operating budgets is not permitted. Food purchases can only come out of a host account.
5. Book orders must be turned in on time in order for students to receive the sell back price. 

6. Seven positions are currently being looked at or advertised. Most of the positions are replacement or ones that have not been filled. The positions are: 1) GIS/CADD Instructor, 2) Two Nursing Instructors, 3) Diesel instructor funded through Perkins, 4) Radiology Technology Instructor funded through Perkins in the spring, 5) Social Work Instructor, and 6) Political Science/History Instructor (possible, depending on funding). 

7. The Native Archive Director position funded by soft money has been filled. 
8. Future faculty and administrative positions will be discussed at the next DC meeting.
9. Three positions that are still on the wish list but unfilled are Biology, Native American Studies and Music.

10. All syllabi should be submitted through the department support staff electronically then forwarded to Danny’s office electronically. 

11. The Education department is requesting academic representation from each department on the TEC Advisory Board. 

12. Students can not participate in a class unless they’re enrolled. 
13. Institutional Research can provide departments with student and course numbers and information. They are here to assist departments.   

Sabbatical Leave and Tenure Procedures 
1. Margaret Puccinelli briefed the group on proposed updates to the procedures. Many suggestions were also offered. 

2. The Personnel committee will finalize the procedures for approval by Faculty Senate and President’s Council in order to implement by October. 
3. Chairs would like to hold an unfilled position open in order to cover for sabbatical vacancies.

4. Sabbaticals create hardship on departments and affects enrollment and FTE because we don’t have a consistent way of approaching the requests. 

Advising 
1. GBC will be working on a comprehensive advising policy. 

2. The enrollment decline is directly the result of retention. 
3. Support staff received lists of students that have not enrolled yet for this semester. They were asked to place phone calls to these students to encourage them to enroll or to set up advising appointments with appropriate faculty.

4. Faculty representation at the New Student Orientations is encouraged.
Class caps and Enrollment Management 
1. A consistent means to establish guidelines will be worked on this semester and should help with enrollment management. 

2. The VPAA will be meeting with departments to discuss long term scheduling of certain classes. 

3. Enrollment numbers will be discussed with departments. This information will be shared so that departments can judge where they are.
4. If a class has five or less enrolled and the students need the course then an independent study course should be considered. If the course is a program requirement then it is a strong possibility that the course will run. 

5. Independent Study courses should only be offered as a necessity and not as a convenience.

Voice and Video Communication

1. John Newman provided a brief summarization of voice and video communication for online courses.

2. John provided the group with two manuals describing voice and video communication for online courses. 
3. Faculty can contact John for a demonstration.  

